
 
Te Waihanga,  
New Zealand Infrastructure Commission 
Level 7, The Todd Building 
95 Customhouse Quay 
Wellington 6011 
 

 
 
Dear  
 
Thank you for your Official Information Act request, received on 6 February 2023.  You 
requested: 
 
All advice prepared by the Infrastructure Commission relating to the Central Crown 
Infrastructure Delivery entity. 
 

Information being released 
Please find enclosed the following documents: 

Item Date Document Description Decision 

1 14/10/2021 Fortnightly Update to the Minister for 
Infrastructure – Oct 2021 

Release in part 

2 7/04/2022 Monthly Report – April Release in part 
 
I have decided to release the relevant parts of the documents listed above.  I note our 
advice is limited because we contributed to Treasury-led advice rather than providing 
separate briefings.  I understand that the Treasury is in the process of engaging with 
Ministers to proactively release the relevant Cabinet papers. 

I note that you previously requested the Monthly Report – April from the Minister for 
Infrastructure in August 2022, and this paper was provided to you with redactions applied. I 
have reviewed redactions and removed these where they are no longer required for 
information that is in scope of this request.  I have not redacted content that is not relevant 
as you already have access to it. 

Please note that this letter (with your personal details removed) and the enclosed 
documents may be published on Te Waihanga’s website.  

You have the right to ask the Ombudsman to investigate and review my decision.  

Yours sincerely 

 

Blake Lepper 
General Manager, Delivery



 

 

Monthly Update - April 2022 
To:    Minister for Infrastructure, Hon Grant Robertson 

From:   Ross Copland, Chief Executive, Te Waihanga  

 
This Report is provided every month for completeness. 
Date of report: Thursday, 7 April 2022 
 
1: Key updates from the Chair and Chief Executive 
 

• Major Projects – Auckland Light Rail (ALR) 

As signalled in the Board’s Strategic Issues letter to you dated 31 March 2022, it has tasked the organisation with taking an active interest in 
the costs, benefits, funding and financing, and delivery arrangements for major projects, with an initial focus on transportation projects given 
their scale, public interest and fiscal cost.  
 
In line with this direction, we intend to provide advice on the ALR Business Case Scope, consistent with the draft Cabinet paper “Auckland Light Rail - 
reporting back on the detailed planning phase” which noted that the Minister of Transport, Minister of Finance and Minister of Housing are expected to 
take decisions as required to clarify, confirm and commission: 

1. the business case parameters and processes, 
2. the investment management system and assurance framework, and 
3. the new operating activities related to the monitoring, assurance and review of the business case and detailed planning activities of the 

Unit. 
We will work with Treasury and Ministry of Transport to ensure advice is aligned and timely.  
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